Ladies and Gentlemen of the Board,

12 months have passed since we stood before you here in the same meeting room. Your instructions about the ongoing discussions concerning the showing of Exotic Longhairs were clear: this issue cannot become a never ending story in the history of CFA, work out a compromise.

The Breeds and Standards committee has facilitated a meeting at last year’s Annual and has been the moderator over the past year in order to come up with such a compromise that respects the strongest wishes of both the Persian and the Exotic Breed Councils. 

The lines in the sand were drawn at the Annual and they still remain the most important point to focus on: The Exotic Breed Council members want to be able to show their longhairs, the Persian Breed Council does not want that Exotics Longhairs will be registered or called Persians. 

66 out of our 89 members returned their ballot this year. 70 % of them support the idea that the ELH’s be shown for championship status in the appropriate Persian color classes. They support the fact that a Longhair Division of Exotics will be created for scoring purposes only. Regional and national points accumulated by longhair Exotics shown in Persian color classes will count towards Exotic Longhair Breed wins, not towards Persian Breed wins. 50% of the Persian Breed council supports this idea as well.

As for the second question on our ballot, a large majority (89%) of our breed council is opposed to any cutoff date. Not now, not in the future. The reason is not only the coat quality. We want to continue breeding healthy and beautiful animals that meet the standard (a standard that mimics the Persian standard). A cutoff would limit our choices and opportunities to improve our breed. Furthermore, on a long term we may see different Exotics in CFA compared to other associations that do allow the outcross.

In past argumentations we have brought forward our opinion why the acceptance of the ELH’s for Championship status in our shows will benefit CFA and we (that includes myself and previous breed council secretaries) have tried to point out these benefits. I am not going to repeat those arguments again as you have all heard them several times. It seems more appropriate to point out why this year’s compromise comes across as the best option for many, including for highly respected persons that did not support the showing of Exotic Longhairs in the past.

At this point I would like to quote Mark Hannon:

“While in my heart I do not see longhair Exotics as Persians, my intellect tells me that it is time to put this issue behind us.  CFA is facing far too many problems today to permit this issue to continue to be a thorn in our side.  The Exotic breeders are never going to let this issue rest until they get their longhairs on the show bench and able to achieve points and titles.  

Do I think CFA is going to derive a deluge of income from the registration of longhair Exotics?  No.  Do I think our shows are going to see large numbers of longhair Exotics entered in our shows?  No.  Do I think CFA is going to see a massive exit of Persian breeders/exhibitors if this proposal is implemented?  No.  Do I think the adoption of the proposal to permit longhair Exotics to be shown will be beneficial for CFA in the long run?  Yes. 

I encourage you to support the compromise and vote in favor of having longhair Exotics shown as Persians.  CFAʼs future depends in part on our ability to set aside deep differences and find a way to work out a solution.  This compromise, I believe, can help move CFA forward.  Mark Hannon”
End of quote.
In case this Board will vote favorably on such a show rule change (which according to our constitution does not require a 60% support vote of the breed councils of affected breeds), WIAB will need to be looked at. 

WIAB is a policy that the CFA Board passed in a time when discussions over this and similar issues were very hot and emotional. The first thing all the people involved in this discussion for the past 12 months have realized is to take the emotional aspect out of this discussion and to make it more rational. This has been proven to be in the best interest of CFA . I would like to thank everybody involved.  

WIAB is not a part of the constitution and although it serves its purposes we kindly ask you to amend it so that ELH’s can be shown in the appropriate Persian color classes. I want to state clearly that we do not want to compromise the integrity of any breed, nor do we want to change our or any other breed or breed standard. We just ask you to amend (on a one-to-one basis) what is written in WIAB about showing the Exotic Longhairs next to the Persians.

At this point, CFA is the only Association in the world that does not accept the Exotic Longhairs to be shown for titles. 

These are difficult times, both for the worldwide economy which also effects our breeders and exhibitors, but equally so for CFA as an organization.

Everybody is familiar with the term “cocooning”. When times are not optimal, individuals withdraw in a well known, protective surrounding, searching for peace and comfort. They do not want anything to be changed and they feel good in a familiar environment.

This does not work well for any organization with financial obligations. We need to see the challenge that these times bring with them. And we need to act. Standing still is falling back.

CFA promotes open door policies. We ask other organizations to accept CFA registered cats to be entered in their shows. In addition to motivating our own breeders and exhibitors, we need to attract new breeders, new exhibitors and create the possibility for them to register all their ELH’s in CFA.

Not allowing the ELH’s to be shown or imposing a cutoff date will isolate CFA in the worldwide cat fancy. Please consider the increasing number of Exotic breeders, consider the large number of Exotics that are being shown worldwide and lets open our doors for them. Now is a good time.

Ladies and Gentlemen of the Board. We kindly ask you to support this compromise. It respects the wishes of the Persian Breed Council and it fulfills a long standing wish of the Exotic breeders to show our Exotic Longhairs.

Thank you for your attention.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter Vanwonterghem

Exotic Breed Council Secretary

February 8, 2009

